
ASCC Natural and Mathematical Sciences Subcommittee 

Approved Minutes 

Wednesday, March 5th, 2025           12:30PM – 2:00PM 

CarmenZoom 

 

Attendees: Barker, Carlson, Cole, Dinan, Hadad, Hilty, Lee, Steele, Vankeerbergen 

 

1) Approval of 02/19/2025 Minutes 
• Lee, Cole, unanimously approved  

2) Food Science and Technology 1200 (existing course with GEN Foundation: Natural 
Sciences; previously approved for hybrid delivery; now requesting 100% DL – as well 
as change to course description, goals, and topics)  

• The Subcommittee recommends updating the Student Life – Disability 
Services statement (as found on syllabus pages 17-18). The statement was 
updated for the 2024-2025 academic year. The most up-to-date statements 
can be found on the Office of Undergraduate Education’s website. 

• Barker, Carlson, unanimously approved with one recommendation (in 
italics above)  

3) New Interdisciplinary MS and PhD in Quantum Information Science and 
Engineering; Including new courses: QISE 7100, 7101, 7102, 7111, 7112, & 7113)  

• The Subcommittee notes that new policy from the Ohio Department of 
Higher Education (ODHE) dictates that, for PhD programs, the number of 
credit hours required for specifically 8999 must now be between 16-30 
credit hours. The Subcommittee asks that a short statement 
acknowledging that the Quantum Information Science and Engineering 
PhD will implement this new policy be added within the proposal.  

• The Subcommittee note that on page 25 of the program proposal, there is 
an example progress chart for the PhD program. In this chart, during the 
first autumn and spring semesters, students would be taking 6 hours of 
7113 in the autumn and 9 hours of 7113 in the spring. This suggests that 
the students could be doing multiple rotations simultaneously in the 
same term, perhaps a burden for a graduate student while also taking 
other courses. The Subcommittee asks that the 7113 credit hours be 
limited to 3-credit hours for autumn and 3-credit hours for spring. The 

https://ugeducation.osu.edu/recommended-syllabus-statements-and-policies


remainder of the hours required should be fulfilled by having students 
enroll within 8998.  

• On page 1 of the 7113 syllabus, there is mention, under the credit hour 
expectations section, that this course is a “variable” credit course. The 
Subcommittee asks that the syllabus remove the word variable, as this 
word, administratively, does not describe how the course will be 
implemented. The course will be repeatable, but the credit hours will not 
be variable. 

• On the PhD Graduate Student Advising Form (p. 217 of the PDF): Pre-
candidacy document, the Subcommittee asks that “QISE-7999 
dissertation research” be changed to “QISE-8999 dissertation research”. 
7999 is used for students enrolled within a master’s program, whereas 
8999 is used for PhD students. Additionally, given the new ODHE policy 
(as discussed above), the Subcommittee asks that the “required credits” 
under these credits be changed from “30+” to “16-30”.  

• Cole, Lee, unanimously approved with four contingencies (in bold above) 


